
Town of Shelburne 

Board of Health 

Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2021  

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. on Monday January 11, 2021 by member Ron Kelter.  The 

meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic. 

Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr (Fritz)  

Others Present: Randy Crochier (CPHS Health Agent), Jennifer Morse (BOH Clerk),  

 
Minutes – December 28, 2020 
A motion was made by Fritz and seconded by Ron to approve the meeting minutes of December 28, 
2020.  VOTE:  2-0-1 
 
COVID-19 
Discussion on who the Board of Health contact is for the Public Health Nurses.  Jody has been the 
person to date. 
 
Randy shared the weekly report from the Public Health Nurses. 
 
There was discussion on the Shelburne Falls zip code and how the Health Agents and Nurses determine 
which community the positive case is in.    
 
Discussion on the Town of Deerfield and the number of positive cases.  Randy shared that the staff and 
students of the private schools are being tested twice per week.    
 
Vaccines are available for First Responders this week.  Discussions and Planning for vaccine clinics for 
CPHS towns in Phase 2 for eligible residents.  There will likely be three large drive through sites County 
Wide for when the vaccine becomes widely available.  The Public Health Nurses are working on a plan 
for homebound residents. 
 
One year ago, today was the 1st death due to COVID. 
 
Health Agent Updates 
First of the year licensing is almost done.  The District lost two eatery’s and have gained three new 
businesses.   
 
There was further discussion on the impact of COVID on local businesses. 
 
Reminder that the COVID Roundtable is at 4 p.m. today. 
  
Next Meeting:  January 25, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. 
  
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 a.m.   Vote:  3-0 
 
Submitted: 
 
Jennifer Morse 
Board of Health Clerk 



December 28, 2020 


